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“Officers Stepping Up Overnight Security Checks For Local Businesses” 

  

Night Shift Public Safety Officers from the Grand Haven Department of Public Safety are 

protecting local businesses and churches from burglary and ensuring that doors and windows are 

secure. 

Once a security check is completed, a property inspection “sticky note” is left for the business 

owner. 

Director of Public Safety Jeff Hawke said, “With many businesses closed due to the Governor’s 

emergency order, it’s important 

that we provide an extra level of security for property owners.  Our Officers are checking doors 

and windows to make sure buildings 

are secure and that would be burglars are thwarted if they attempt to take advantage of the nation-

wide emergency.” 

 

 

 

 


